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July 10, 2016

Present:  Mel, John, Jason, Todd, Joelle, Brian, Jamie, Dave.  Lisa arrived 7:30.  Also present Valerie Joerger.

Meeting called to order 6:42 pm.  

June 2016 minutes approved as amended by John on motion (JA/BZ).

Fall ball
· Registration is only charging $50, not $145.  Due to a shortage of uniforms, Joelle proposed changing from a returnable uniform to using existing stock of dry fit shirts with a printed name and number, and switching registration fee to a flat $100 with no uniform deposit.  Motion to approve this passed unanimously (DP/TM).  Motion to charge a late fee for anyone registering after August 14 so as to pay the rush fee for uniform printing; fee will be actual cost (JJ/TM).  Motion passed.
· Coaches – Brian wants to coach 9/10.  Jim Keenan also likely a 9/10 coach if there is a second team.  Rod Ilg is lead candidate for 50/70 or juniors.  Brian to talk to Jake Hammer about a 7/8 coach.  
· Fields – Mel not confident we can get field time at Alpenrose this year for practices.  SWPLL has no other fields to offer.  May lead to offering only one practice time per week per team.  Mel looking into getting a permit for Hitchen but there is another (non-baseball) league that has already applied to use it in the fall.  Only other close-in option is Rieke.  Most fields are occupied with soccer.

Uniforms – Joelle has put in uniform order for next spring and has assumed for baseball 7 majors, 10 AAA, 12 AA, 10 A and 15 tee ball.  Joelle suggested we stop using MLB logo hats and instead go to SW logos at all levels.  Motion to do so passed unanimously (JA/JR).  ALL POSTSEASON UNIFORMS NEED TO BE RETURNED TO JOELLE ASAP SO UNIFORM DEPOSITS CAN BE RETURNED TO FAMILIES.

The board discussed the two-year old policy of assigning players to levels based primarily on age, and the resulting issues it raises for coaching and for dilution of talent.  The board recognized that this presents difficult issues and there are no easy solutions.  The challenge appears to be finding a place for the elite players to play and be competitive, and without it we are losing those players to other options.  The discussion was not focused on finding a solution or a new policy to adopt, but generally speaking the board felt that long term it needs to focus on improving the quality of coaching, growing volunteerism and increasing expectations for the commitment involved, especially at the older levels.

Equipment – JASON WANTS THE VPS TO GET THE EQUIPMENT FROM THEIR MANAGERS, THEN SCHEDULE A TIME WITH HIM TO RETURN IT.  Only exception for returning gear is for coaches that are coaching fall ball.  Jason to return the Jugs machine at Smith to Mel.

Adjourn 8:20 pm.  Next meeting is Sunday, September 11, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. at location TBD.



